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A.CT. Canine Association Inc.




ACT Canine Association Inc. (ABN 11150955611) trading as Dogs A.C.T.

Exhibition Park, Federal Highway, Mitchell, ACT
PO Box 815  Dickson ACT 2602  Phone 02 6241 4404  
Email: administrator@dogsact.org.au or visit: http://www.dogsact.org.au   
Dear Members
It’s been a busy six months for DOGS ACT, with lots of positive things happening.  The council has listened to member requests and suggestions, and where possible has taken these ideas on board.  DOGS ACT Council has revised existing business practices and procedures, and along with our new Business Manager, Fiona Quinlan, has undertaken a major review of office procedures and practices, which included updating office equipment and introducing business procedures to ensure a more efficiently operating office.  Part of this new operational process required the redesign and launch of a new website, which was a monumental feat, and was due to the painstaking work of our Junior Vice President Judith Woolley, who has since been ably assisted by office staff.  Due to additional workload there was a need for another part-time administrator and this has seen Narelle Kay join the office staff.  Narelle’s main focus is the coordination of judges training for all ACT disciplines and coordination of the DOGS ACT conformation events.  Narelle is the Event Manger for the July 2016 Advance International Shows, which are building to be an amazing event with all dog disciplines in the ACT involved.  At the time of writing in excess of $20,000 sponsorship has been received to be distributed across all events, and I strongly encourage all members to get involved in this wonderful event.
During the past year DOGS ACT has conducted amenities shows which raise funds for the grounds and improvements to our facilities.  In 2015 the feature show was the XMAS show conducted for the youngsters where on this occasion it was all about the children and trying to give back to the sport/hobby we love.  In 2016 this show date will handed back to its rightful owner, the ACT Junior Kennel Club, to maintain their annual event.  DOGS ACT will support the Juniors to ensure success of the event!!  DOGS ACT has embarked on organising more shows in March 2017 with an international panel.  We are trying to give our show calendar quality shows, with different judging panels ensuring an enjoyable experience for all exhibitors!!

In September we also embarked on major redevelopments and improvements to the grounds once confirmation was received DOGS ACT would remain at our current location on EPIC.  I would like to thank the members for their patience, support and encouragement over recent months and the grounds will be a showpiece for the ACTEWAGL Canberra Show.  DOGS ACT has not stopped just yet with the grounds and under the guidance of Grounds Manager, Judith Barlow, you will see trees replanted, new and old garden beds improved and maintained, as well as a ground strategy implemented to ensure the grounds are in first class condition for all our events.

I would also like to make mention of DOGS ACT reinstating the Conformation Judges Training Scheme under the guidance of Emma Parker.  We currently have trainee judges undergoing group training and several others completing their entrance exams and about to embark on their first group training.  The ANKC has always encouraged DOGS ACT to recommence our own training scheme, and I believe is a major advancement and achievement for DOGS ACT membership.

I would also like to touch on the financial situation of DOGSACT over the past ten months where we have incurred a slight decrease in the bank balance.  This is due to all the above incentives, capital costs and the previous employee pay outs.  Our Treasurer Trish Dyer, in cooperation with our Business Manager, has worked hard to draw back some of the deficit to ensure we in a sound and stable financial position.  That said, where possible we will endeavour to put back by improving DOGS ACT facilities and assisting clubs reduce costs where we can.

I have also asked experienced members to help to review and ensure a better understanding of the requirements of the new ACT Government Legislation, as I would like DOGSACT to be on the front foot with our local government and be proactive.  We are the best people to advise the Government on dog issues in the ACT and should be the ‘go to’ organisation. 

I am happy to discuss any issues with members, provided that if you bring issues to the table you bring a workable solution. 
I believe that together the DOGS ACT Council and Membership can successfully progress the organisation into the future.
Regards
Simon Mills 

DOGS ACT – President
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